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BOARD OF DIRECTORS\Term ends
President: Virginia Stanley – 2yr term 2024

Vice President:  Mike Baronian -2yr term 2024

Director/Operations: Buddy McRell 1yr term - 2024

Director: Cindy Rivers – 3yr term 2026          

Director: Sam Mooneyham – 1yr term 2024     

Treasurer: Denise Clark
President’s Message:
Hello Spring!  

We had a wonderfully quiet winter at Woodbrook. There was one storm that caused damage, but other than that, we fared pretty well. 

We will pause on the electrical for this year. Keep in mind there are still low voltage issues that will need attention, but for now we will wait.  

I’d like to thank Doug for always keeping Woodbrook safe and secure during the winter months. 

Curtis did a great job with the plowing in his first season! 

I’d also like to thank my fellow board members for giving their time and dedication to Woodbrook. Also, thank you to all who volunteer for anything at Woodbrook. It takes a village to keep our village running.  

We are all looking forward to seeing each other again soon! Bring on summer!!  

Virginia Stanley, president  

on behalf of the Board of Directors
Opening Information:
Our official opening date is Monday, April 15th. As usual, the future winter conditions will determine when the water will be turned on; however, opening day will remain April 15th.
***Official Information***
THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS

· Informational meeting 5/26/2024@ 9am
· Annual meeting 8/18/2024@9am
· Fires are not allowed until we receive our seasonal fire permit. Please watch for the red flag at the entrance. Red flag means no fires.
Additional Information
· Dogs must be leashed, at all times, when outdoors.

· Building permits will be taken after 4/15.  
· Reminder that only Woodbrook generated household trash goes in the dumpsters. cameras are monitoring.  

· Lot inspections will be done in early June, please have all tarps and portable garages down.

Electrical Update
Due to the rising electrical costs, the BOD will have an electrician inspect all electrical boxes that supply the units to ensure that each unit’s electrical box contains only a 30 amp or 50 amp breaker, which is in compliance with the Woodbrook rules. The inspections will take place the week of 6/25/24 and we will only check the Woodbrook owned boxes.    
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Condominium Fees 

Invoices are due April 1, 2024, and payable no later than April 30, 2024. 
The amount due is $750.00.  
To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2024.

Payment instructions are included with the invoice.

Electronic payments will not be offered.  

Entertainment Committee
We are gearing up for a fun and exciting season! New events include country line dancing, new bingo games, a queen of hearts raffle, Glow Night, and more. Bocce, cornhole, and pool tournaments are in the works, so start practicing for those trophies. We will be hosting the Memorial Day Potluck at the lodge and the popular Christmas and Halloween days are back. Family day will include BBQ, live entertainment from The Big RanDom Band, Winnie's Wagon, and all-new carnival games.

We have a new email address for the committee, please reach out to us at
woodbrookentertainmentcomm@gmail.com. 
If you would like to host an event or volunteer at any events, please reach out by email or contact Lorin Green or Theresa Isabelle. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone in the spring.

Lorin and Theresa
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Gatekeeper    
If you need remotes or codes for the gate  please notify the Virginia Stanley at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com. The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  
Tarmac Usage

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, jet skis, paddleboats and both sides of golf carts must be identified. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although owners’ registered boats and boat trailers are permitted to be kept on the tarmac if they are used during the season. No storing of boats on the tarmac.
All owners who park or leave an item (as defined in the tarmac policy) on the tarmac must submit proof of ownership to the BOD and must be legal owner of record of Woodbrook. Please refer to the tarmac policy.
Owner’s List Updates
Amy Walsh updates our Owner’s list.  Please advise Amy of any changes to enable her to keep all information current.  Her email address is
ownerslist@woodbrooknh.com
Webmaster 

Janet Moore is our webmaster.  Please contact her at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com For your convenience, Janet will maintain and post the Real Estate Listings.  Please contact her if you would like your property listed.  A $10.00 fee for posting your property is required to cover the cost of ink.  The check should be made out to Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club 
774 Route 12 South

PO Box 723

Fitzwilliam, NH 03447
